## ASSESSMENT OFFICE ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE REPORT August 15, 2022

- 1. Quadrennial township review and yearly assessment work is progressing well.
- New Change Finder has been received. This will outline structures and label them New, Existing, or Demolished compared to the previous 2019 aerial photography. This helps us identify omitted property for assessment.
- 3. Multi-township redistricting due to 2020 Census update:
  - I sent notice to all townships in early July with my Proposal to combine Lee Center with May-Sublette Townships to form a new Multi-Township Assessment District because May-Sublette no longer meets the minimum population requirement, leaving Amboy as a single assessment township.
  - All Townships are to respond to the Assessment Office and Department of Revenue by September 1<sup>st</sup> with their decision in writing. I have received six responses of the 22 townships at this time.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jennifer Boyd, CCAO